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OUT22/523 
 
Elisha Dunn  
Planning and Assessment Group 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
 
elisha.dunn@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Ms Dunn 
 

Maryvale Solar Farm - Battery Energy Storage System (SSD 8777 Mod 1) 
Modification Report 

 
I refer to your email of 20 January 2022 to the Department of Planning and Environment (DPE) 
Water and the Natural Resources Access Regulator (NRAR) about the above matter. 

This Modification is for the addition of a Battery Energy Storage System up to 125MW. 

The following recommendation is provided by NRAR. 
 

Post Approval 

 The proponent should update the Soil and Water Management Plan to address 
stormwater management and sediment and erosion control associated with the additional 
infrastructure and disturbance activities. The plan should address the requirements of the 
guideline Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction (Landcom 2004) and the 
Guidelines for Controlled Activities on Waterfront Land (NRAR 2018). 

 
Any further referrals to DPE Water and NRAR can be sent by email to 
water.assessments@dpie.nsw.gov.au. or to the following coordinating officer within DPE Water:  
 
Alistair Drew – Project Officer 
E: alistair.drew@dpie.nsw.gov.au  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Liz Rogers 
Manager, Assessments, Knowledge Division 
Department of Planning and Environment: Water 
4 February 2022 

 

mailto:elisha.dunn@planning.nsw.gov.au
mailto:water.assessments@dpie.nsw.gov.au
mailto:alistair.drew@dpie.nsw.gov.au

